

## DAI-ICHI TOKYO BAR ASSOCIATION

BENGOSHI-KAIKAN 11<sup>th</sup> FLOOR 1-3, KASUMIGASEKI 1-CHOME, CHIYODA-KU TOKYO 100-0013, JAPAN

> TEL: +81-(0)3-3595-8585 FAX: +81-(0)3-3595-8577 http://www.ichiben.or.jp/

> > April 20, 2020

New York State Bar Association Attn.: Henry M. Greenberg, Esq. One Elk Street, Albany NY 12207, USA

Re: Corona Crisis

Dear Mr. Greenberg,

I am Takashi Teramae, the new President of the Dai-Ichi Tokyo Bar Association ("DTBA") as from April 1, 2020.

I warmly thank you for your kind letter dated April 14, 2020.

The situation is challenging everywhere on our globe, but we are very concerned about the serious development in your country, especially in your very State. We are not epidemiologists, but we lawyers may also contribute at least to some extent to mitigate the pains the society is suffering by, for example, exchanging legal information. It would be nice if our memorandum on the friendship could serve as the platform therefore.

In the name of all members of DTBA, I would like to reciprocate your wish to good health for you, all members of NYSBA, their family and friends.

Yours sincerely,

Takashi Teramae

President

Dai-Ichi Tokyo Bar Association